BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

February 8, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, 
Absent:  Darin Hurne, Steve Palmer
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Chief Bryan Bochinski, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, Ken Royce
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the January 11, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Gotta. Voted 2 in favor, with 1 abstention from Chairman Salafia.
Public Remarks: 
Asst. Chief Marty Swan stated that he read the Trustees minutes regarding Mr. Hass’s death benefits and he thinks that the policy for death benefits should be looked at and possibly changed. He feels that if the member has money in their account at the time of death, it should go to their beneficiary no matter how many vested years they have.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Mr. Gotta, seconded by Mr. Germain, to approve expenditure of $1533.60 to Shipman’s from the account for helmets, coats & gloves to purchase replacement protective equipment (gloves and face shields.) Voted 3-0 in favor.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: 
A voice mail was received from Chris Chaplin of AMR Ambulance thanking the Department for a great job helping them on Friday, 2/5 during the snow storm when they were stuck on one of the roads in town while transporting a patient.  Mr. Swan explained more about the incident which led to a discussion regarding a conversation between KX and EH Public Works that may have been unpleasant. Chairman Salafia asked Chief Voelker to obtain a recording of this conversation for review. 
Chairman Salafia reported that he has been emailing with the Town’s Finance Director regarding this year’s capital requests and he is aware of what they will be. He has also been in communication with the Town Manager regarding ongoing issues including building repair, capital requests and the dry hydrants.
Unfinished Business:  

A) Ladder truck: Ladder Truck order is in process and moving along as expected
B) Building repairs: A workshop will be scheduled for a weekend day in March when the Fire Commissioners can do a walkthrough of all the fire houses. Chairman Salafia stated 

that the Board had been waiting for the Town to identify and make a plan for the facilities, but now that it appears the Fire Dept. has not been included in any of the future plans it’s time to start making repairs. The Town Manager suggested created a sinking fund for building repairs.
This led to a discussion of the hydrants that need repair. Chairman Salafia stated this is a separate issue and will need a separate fund. The issue is that no one is sure who is in charge of paying for repairs. The Fire Fighters cannot diagnose some of the problems with the hydrants without professional help, nor should they be expected to make the repairs. Mr. Gotta noted that it is important to let the Town Council know of the hydrant issues. Chairman Salafia stated he will send the most recent list of hydrants prioritized in need of repair to the Council. There was general agreement that this is a Town issue.
In other unfinished business, Chief Voelker gave names of volunteers to work with Mr. Germain on the Grant Writing Subcommittee. 
New Business:
A) 2015 Awards, Bonus & Tax Abatement: 
A motion was made by Mr. Germain, seconded by Mr. Gotta, to accept the 2015 Awards Program and Bonuses as written. Voted 3-0 in favor.

A motion was made by Mr. Germain, seconded by Mr. Gotta to accept the 2015 Tax Abatement list as written. Voted 3-0 in favor.

It was noted that there is a mathematical error in the Firehouse program which is not rounding certain numbers up. Chairman Salafia will work with Fire Marshal Klotzbier on getting this fixed. 

Chairman Salafia stated that he has noticed in recent years a decline in the number of members getting the bonuses and awards (or having a “good year”.) He has also noticed more day time calls recently. It has been nine years since there was any modification to the amount of award that the members received, and 20 years since the $500 stipend has been addressed. Since money is given back to the town from this program and for the reasons above he is suggesting a review of the awards program structure.
B) D. Hass death benefit: 
Chairman Salafia explained that the Trustees had to deny Mrs. Hass death benefits from the plan because Mr. Hass was not vested at five “good years” as is stated in the plan. He suggested that maybe the death benefits should be treated differently than a retirement benefit, since death disallows for a member to continue to make good years in the future. He also stated that in the plan there should be a distinction for the case of a death in the line of duty, which is not currently.  There was discussion and agreement that it’s time to revise the wording of the Awards Program to better reflect current times. 
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Gotta and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 p.m..  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
